














 
 

8/18/15 

City of Oregon City  

625 Center Street 

Oregon City, OR 97045 

 

Subject: Oregon City TSP Update: Meyers Rd Extension Plan 

Attn: Kelly Moosbrugger, Planner 

 

We have reviewed the applicant’s proposal to update the 2013 Oregon City 

Transportation System Plan to include a plan for the Myers Road extension.  ODOT 

served on the project team and supports updating the TSP to reflect the refinements made 

in the corridor plan.  ODOT looks forward to working with the City on intersection 

design at the OR213 intersection as this project moves towards construction. 

Thank you for providing ODOT the opportunity to participate in this land use review. If 

you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 503.731.8286. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Seth Brumley 
Development Review Planner 

 

 

 

 

C: Martin Montalvo, Oregon City 

Avi Tayar, P.E., ODOT Region 1 Traffic 

 
 

Oregon 
 Kate Brown, Governor 

Department of Transportation 
Region 1 Headquarters 

123 NE Flanders Street 

Portland, Oregon  97209 

(503) 731.8200 

FAX (503) 731.8259 

 



 

Tri-County Metropolitan Transportation District of Oregon 
1800 SW 1st Ave, Suite 300, Portland, Oregon 97201 • 503-238-RIDE (7433) • TTY 503-238-5811 • trimet.org 

August 24, 2015 
 
Martin Montalvo  
Operations Manager 
City of Oregon City 
Public Works Department  
122 South Center Street 
Oregon City, Oregon 97045 
 
Dear Mr. Montalvo, 
 
I am writing this letter to express TriMet’s support for the Meyers Road Extension Project. 
Meyers Road is an east-west corridor in the southern part of TriMet’s District. The project 
would improve connections and travel options for a mix of neighborhoods and 
destinations.  
 
TriMet is especially supportive of pedestrian improvements because every transit rider is a 
pedestrian first. A complete roadway network opens up more opportunities for pedestrians 
and bicyclists for access to transit.  TriMet is currently considering transit service 
improvements to the area as part of the Southeast Service Enhancement Plan 
(trimet.org/southeast). The improvements to on-street bike lanes and sidewalks would help 
customers’ access transit, including paratransit services for seniors and people with 
disabilities. Additionally, the Meyers Road Extension Project would open a new access to 
the Clackamas Community College campus which could offer new opportunities for 
future transit connections in the area.  
 
For these reasons, TriMet supports Oregon City’s application for the Meyers Road 
Extension Project.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alan Lehto  
TriMet Director of Planning & Policy  
 

http://future.trimet.org/southeast
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